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Hello Shadow Brook Homeowners 

In November, we a held the fall General Meeting at Bret Harte 
middle school to discuss many topics involving our neighborhood.  
We had over 25 people attend the over two hour meeting.  The 
main agenda items were:  financial update, proposed update to 
pool entry process, membership card distribution, drought 
resistant policy proposal, and general discussion of planned 
maintenance of the pool & parking lot.  The presentation and full 
meeting notes can be found on the website.  
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Updating look of 
your home? 

If you are changing the 
appearance of your home, it is 
required to contact the ACC 
prior to the start of any project.  
This includes (but not limited 
to) roofing, painting, 
remodeling, or landscape 
projects.  Please email the ACC 
at acc@shadowbrook.org and 
allow a minimum of two weeks 
for the ACC to review and 
approve your project.   

Quick reminder 

Shadow Brook is an HOA and 
the Board recommends 
Homeowners review all our 
policies and CC&R’s online at 
www.shadowbrook.org 

Next Board Meeting 

The next Board meeting is on 
January 30th at 10AM.  
Location will be Bret Harte 
Middle School.  Homeowners 
are encouraged to attend.
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Interested in volunteering?   
If you are interested in volunteering or becoming a Board 
member, please contact any Board member.  
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Topics for next board 
meeting 

Many of the general meeting 
items will be discussed during 
the next meeting.  We do have a 
few main agenda items worth 
highlighting for all our 
homeowners: 

• Voting/enacting Landscape 
Rule post 30-day review period 

• Review new pool policy 

• Next steps for membership 
card distribution 

Contact your Board 

Patrick Smith - 
president@shadowbrook.org 

Staci Tenczar - 
social@shadowbrook.org 

Henry Blankenheim - 
vppool@shadowbrook.org 

Mike Beyersdoerfer - 
secretary@shadowbrook.org 

Karen Rockwell - 
treasurer@shawdowbrook.org 

Peter Contini - 
splasher@shadowbrook.org 

Board Approved Draft Rule 

The board has drafted a new proposed landscaping Rule.  
A full copy of the proposed rule will be provided in the 
appendix of this edition of the Splasher for your review.  

 The purpose of this Rule is to define the criteria that 
Homeowners are required to adhere to when installing 
and/or changing existing landscaping.  This Rule is Board 
approved in accordance with the Davis-Stirling Act and 
Shadow Brook’s existing CCR’s which require any 
Homeowner desiring to make changes to their existing 
front yard [or structure, painting, roofing etc.] To request 
review and approval of these plans from the Architectural 
Control Committee [ACC].

The new Rule covers the following main areas:

• Native plant, low water landscaping

• Synthetic turf 

• Materials

• Preparation and installation

• Failure to maintain appearance

This Board-approved draft rule is being distributed to 
Membership per the mandatory 30-day review period.  If 
you have any concerns or questions, please contact the 
Board.
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DRAFT FOR PUBLIC COMMENT 
Subject: Proposed HOA Rule for Drought Landscaping

This Draft Rule was presented and discussed at the Shadow Brook General Meeting in November.  After 
further research, discussion and Homeowner input the Board has finalized the attached Rule.  This Rule 
will be voted on at the January Board meeting. Homeowner comments are welcome.

Shadow Brook HOA Drought Landscaping Rule 

The purpose of this Rule is to define the criteria that Homeowners are required to adhere to when 
installing and or changing existing landscaping.  This Rule is Board approved in accordance with Davis-
Stirling Act and Shadow Brook’s existing CCR’s which require any Homeowner desiring to make changes 
to their existing front yard [or structure, painting, roofing etc.] to request review and approval of these 
plans from the Architectural Control Committee [ACC].

Native plant, low water landscaping 

The ACC will require a plan describing the proposed changes including timeline and materials. The plan 
must include 1) a description of the plants/vegetation being used; 2) accommodation for mulching [or 
equivalent] between the plants and 3) a system for watering and maintaining the plants. The Homeowner 
is required to maintain the aesthetic appearance of the landscaping over the lifetime of the approved 
design.  The Homeowner is required to maintain the original look of the plants/vegetation and prevent 
overgrowth of weeds and other intrusive plants.

Synthetic Turf Material and Installation 

The Homeowner shall provide a description of the extent of the installation.  Per City of San Jose code, 
there is a requirement that 50% of the front yard be landscaped.  Once approved by the ACC, 
Homeowners are required to adhere to the specifications as defined in this Rule.  In order to maintain a 
premium appearance in our neighborhood, the ACC will require that the product used meets the 
following minimum standards:

Material 

1. Material- polyethylene
2. Turf height- minimum 1.5”
3. Pile facing- minimum 37 oz.
4. Color – Green
5. Must be lead free – Lead cannot be used including filler, pellets and turf

Installation/Preparation 

1. Minimum of 3 Inches of Base/Foundation [AB]
2. Minimum of 3 Inches of fine or crushed granite or similar
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Since synthetic turf can degrade over time or due to poor installation and or maintenance, the 
Homeowner is responsible to maintain the original appearance of the installation over the lifetime of the 
approved design. If the material becomes degraded in appearance - including but not limited to changes in 
color and/or structure, or evidence of poor workmanship - the Homeowner will be required to reinstall or 
remove the material.  The reinstallation or replacement of synthetic turf, or reversion to natural grass or 
other vegetation, will be done at the Homeowners’ expense.

Failure to Maintain Appearance 

The ACC and/or Board of Directors will exercise discretion to determine if landscaping or synthetic turf 
needs to be repaired, reinstalled, or replaced due to changes in appearance or poor workmanship, and will 
notify Homeowner of its decisions in this regard, while also providing an opportunity to the Homeowner 
for a hearing before the Board if the Homeowner disagrees with the decision.

Homeowners are ultimately responsible and accountable for proper ground preparation and installation in 
addition to synthetic turf material selected.  This Rule will be fully enforced by the Board of Directors.
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